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	Ref:
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	TSB Collective-letter 3/2
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	-
To Administrations of Member States of the Union, to ITU-T Sector Members and to ITU-T Associates participating in the work of Study Group 2

	E-mail:
	tsbsg2@itu.int 
	


	Subject:
	AAP approval of Recommendation E.425


Dear Sir/Madam,

As noted in Alternative Approval Process (AAP) Announcement no.19, there has been some confusion regarding the approval status of Recommendation E.425.  The purpose of this collective letter is to explain the current situation.

At the Study Group 2 meeting 4-14 September 2001, there was discussion of using the AAP process for Recommendation E.425.  No decision was taken at the Rapporteur meeting and the draft report at the Rapporteur level was not clear on this point.  In section 4.2 it reads that Recommendation E.425 will be submitted for determination and in section 5.2 it reads that E.425 is considered to have consent for approval by AAP.  The appropriate Working Party report approved that draft report without any changes.  The topic of AAP approval for E.425 was discussed at the closing plenary of the Study Group, and consent for AAP approval was given.

On that basis, the AAP process was initiated (see AAP Announcement no.17).  No comments were received concerning E.425, but one administration did point out that the draft reports of the Rapporteur group and Working Party were not clear regarding whether a decision had been made in those groups for the use of AAP.

In order to allow time to investigate the situation, E.425 was removed from the AAP process (AAP Announcement no.19).

After consultation with the Study Group Chairman, it was agreed to send a collective letter to clarify the situation concerning Draft Recommendation E.425, whilst recognizing that the procedures used at Rapporteur level during the September meeting of Study Group 2 were ambiguous and may have caused confusion.

Therefore in order to maintain full transparency, we are issuing this collective letter to inform Administrations that ITU-T Recommendation E.425 will be included in the next AAP process.  Any objections may then be submitted.

Yours faithfully,

H. Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau

Place des Nations
Telephone 
+41 22 730 51 11
Telex 421 000 uit ch
E-mail:
itumail@itu.int

CH-1211 Geneva 20
Telefax
Gr3:
+41 22 733 72 56
Telegram ITU GENEVE
www.itu.int
Switzerland

Gr4:

+41 22 730 65 00

ITU-T\COM-T\COM02\COLL\003E.DOC
01/02/02
ITU-T\COM-T\COM02\COLL\003E.DOC
01/02/02

